SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/116
        Dated 12.11.2020.

To


Shri. P. K. Purwar,






Chairman and Managing Director, 

BSNL, New Delhi.





Sub: Outstanding Temporary Advance payments to the Executives pending from 2019 onwards – immediate action solicited for making the payments reg: 
Respected Sir,

The payments made by the Executives working in the field units, especially those working in transmission maintenance, outdoor maintenance etc are pending since 2019 onwards. The Executives made payments from their pockets in many heads just to maintain the network, labour payment, local purchase, transportation, Diesel filling etc etc. Such valuable contribution of many Executives only resulted fault clearing and maintaining better uptime for BSNL services when BSNL was not at all in a position to make Temporary Advance payments. Some of the Executives working in the field units spend lakhs of rupees to maintain the systems. Major portion is spent for maintenance of transmission network which is very critical for BSNL and for outdoor plants. Due to their valuable contribution only BSNL could maintain many OFC routes, outdoor plants etc.
However, thousands of rupees payment is pending for many Executives for the works executed in 2019 onwards. They are not at all in a position to contribute further. This is resulting in abnormal delay in OFC fault attending, outdoor fault clearance etc. At the same time, the payments for the cluster partners working in outdoor maintenance is made on monthly basis without any hindrance.  This is highly demoralizing.

This matter has been highlighted by almost all the Circles in the Central Working Committee meeting of Sanchar Nigam Executives’ Association (SNEA) held on 31.10.2020, 01.11.2020 and 07.11.2020 (Online) and had detailed discussion. The CWC meeting unanimously resolved that the contribution of those Executives are to be recognized by the BSNL management and the outstanding dues are to be cleared at the earliest, starting from this month onwards.
The CWC meeting urged BSNL management to take immediate steps to clear all the outstanding Temporary Advances at the earliest. This will facilitate and encourage the Executives to execute the work in emergency situations as done earlier in order to maintain the network. Further, funds should be allotted towards Temporary Advances, every month, for maintaining the network wherever outsourcing is not successful.

With kind regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 
1. Shri. S. K. Gupta, DIR(Fin), BSNL Board for info and n/a pl.

2-5. DIR(CFA)/DIR(EB)/DIR(CM)/DIR(HR), BSNL Board for info and n/a pl.









